The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, February 20, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Lundin, Member Smith and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Board of Assessors signed the payroll for week ending 2/23/13.
The Assessors signed the warrant for Plymouth County Registry of Deeds in the amount of $ 23.75.

The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle abatements for February 2013.
The Board of Assessors met with Ben Axleman of Citizens Energy Corporation regarding proposed Solar Farm to be located on East Street.  The Board of Assessors will have a further discussion on this matter at their next meeting and will be meeting with Mr. Axleman on March 20, 2013.
The Board of Assessors voted to deny the Clause 18 Hardship application for Fy13.
The Board of Assessors and Principal Assessor Donahue discussed the upcoming ATB cases.

Chairman McCarthy made a motion to promote Ms. Upton from Principal Secretary to Head Secretary this will become effective as of July 1, 2013. The motion was seconded by Member Smith.  All members were in favor.
The minutes of 2/6/13 were accepted and filed.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________

Robert W. Lundin,

Clerk

